
CENTRAL SAVANNAH RIVER AREA 

                       WOMEN’S GOLF ASSOCIATION 
 

Minutes for June 13, 2016 at Pointe South 
 

Board of Directors 
 

Executive Board: Representatives: 
Elected: 
 President:  Barbara Blatter Cedar Creek: Pat Wilson / Louise Latsko  
 Vice-President: Anita Patterson Gordon Lakes:  Charlotte Johnson / Mara Bushee 
 Secretary:  Brooke Hempel Goshen Plantation:  Renee Gibbons / Deb Wilcox 
 Treasurer: Barbara Drawdy Houndslake:  Diane Dorton / Sonja Johnson 
 Past President: Donna Hutto Midland Valley:  Jayne Becker  
  Mount Vintage: Susie Hodgen / Helen Campbell 
Executive Board: Pointe South: Betty Crick 
Appointed: The Reserve Club: Carrie Dillard  
        Handicap:  Carol McClure                                      The River Club: Gwen Pollard 
 Montenyohl Chmpshp: Donna Hutto Rocky Branch: Barbara Krummel / Kathy Blackburn 
 Jayne Becker, and Charlotte Johnson                    Savannah Lakes: Donna Hutto 
        Publicity:                                                                 West Lake:  Rosalie Barnes / Betsy Howard 
 Rules: Mary Helen McElreath Woodside Plantation: Marion Hansen / Ann Marie Finn 
 Team Play:  Mary Vaarwerk                                  
 Webmaster:  Michelle Randrup  
 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER: The President Barbara Blatter called the meeting to order at 9:05 am. 
 

II. PRESIDENT’S ANNOUNCEMENTS/MONTHLY REPORTS: 
 

A. Welcome: The President welcomed everyone.  
B. Minutes:  A motion was made by Mary Helen McElreath and seconded by Betty Crick to 

accept the minutes with the addition under announcements date of the next board meeting is 
June 13

th
. The motion was passed. 

C. Financial Report:  A motion was made by Betty Crick and seconded by Mary Helen 
McEreath to accept the financial report as written. The motion was passed. 
 
 

III. ROLL CALL:  See the above results.  Highlighted name indicates the person was present. 
 

IV. SECRETARY: Nothing 
V. TREASURER:  Nothing 
VI. VICE PRESIDENT/TOURNAMENT CHAIR:  

a. The 15 year calendar needs to be changed because we are losing the River club. A 
motion was made by Carol McClure and seconded by Jayne Becker to eliminate stroke 
play from January until we get another club to join CSRA WGA. Motion was passed 

b. Nominating committee has found a Treasurer, Vice President, and Secretary for next 
season. 

c. Clubs need to give Anita Patterson thier 2016-2017 board meeting and tournament 
dates. The fourball tournaments for next season will be at The Reserve Club in February 
and Gordon Lakes in July. 

VII. COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
A. Team play:  

a. The final match is at Gordon Lakes June 14
th.

 
b. Mary Vaarwerk sent a letter to invite all clubs that are not playing team to play team. She 

has not heard back from anyone interested in joining. 
c. The captains are working on play dates for next season. 



 
 

B. Montenyohl: nothing 
C. Publicity: Kathy Blackburn has volunteered to be our Publicity Chairman. 
D. Rules: This month’s rule of the news: Rule 4 to many clubs in your bag. 
E. Handicap: 

a. Carol McClure and Michelle Randrup our working on automating memorial points. 
b. On the memorial cup points if there is a tie each person receives the same points. 

Example: At our last tournament this is flight 1’s results. 
Flight 1  
 Rank  Name                  Gross    Net/Rank  
 T1 Brooke Hempel 72 68/T3  
     Mary Helen McElreath 72 66/2  
 3 Mara Bushee 78 64/1  
 4 Marcia Suddeth 80 68/T3  
 5 Fran Warner 81 68/T3  
 6 Susie Hodgen 83 69/6 
 7 Julie Stevens 84 70/7  
 T8 Charlotte Johnson 85 73/9  

            Lucy Loomis         85      71/8 
Brooke and Mary Helen tied for low gross of the field. Brooke won the score card 
playoff and received the gift card. Mary Helen ended up moving down to win flight 1 
she did not get any points for that. They would both receive 100 points for low gross 
of the field. Mara Bushee ended up winning low net of the field and 100 points. In 
flight 1 Fran Warner won the score card playoff to win low net of the flight and 50 
points. Marcia Suddeth received the 50 points for low gross of the flight but no gift 
card. As you can see no one gets to double dip on points and even if you don’t win a 
gift card you could still receive points. 

F. Webmaster: nothing 
A.  Lady Pro: 

a.  Donna Hutto had some concerns about the motion passed last month.  The motion 
was made by Michelle Randrup and Seconded by Pat Wilson to give the low pro of 
the field at the lady pro a $50 gift card. Motion was passed. She thought that the 
whole budget for the lady pro was $50 and it was a tradition to give the low pro a 
trophy. Barbara Drawdy looked back at the past lady pro events in the treasury report 
and found that it varied on the amount that was spent for the lady pro. It was decide 
to let the motion stand from last month.  

b. The tournament guide will be updated to give the low pro a $50 gift card and that the 
low pro team and low armature team will receive perpetual plaques. 

VIII. Old business: discussed under lady pro 
IX. New Business: 

a. There was a question about if at tournaments the higher handicap players could be in 
threesomes vs. the lower handicap players. The tournaments are set up with the higher 
handicap players being in threesomes in TPP. The only case where this would not 
happen is if a player withdrew from a tournament. 

b. A motion was made by Mary Helen McElreath and seconded by Jayne Becker to have a 
committee look at the guidelines to become an honorary member. The motion was 
passed. 
The committee members are Mary Helen McElreath, Charlotte Johnson, Donna Hutto, 
and Carole McClure. 

X. ANNOUNCEMENTS:   
A. Scorers for Pointe South: Brooke Hempel and Betty Crick 
B. Rules for Pointe South: Scot and Betty Crick 
C. Next meeting is at Mt. Vintage July 13 at 9:00  

XI. ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 10:15 am. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Brooke Hempel 
 
Brooke Hempel 
CSRA WGA Secretary 


